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1. On December 14th the Board of Supervisors adopted new supervisorial district
boundaries. The 1st District now encompasses Apple Valley, Adelanto, Hesperia,
Victorville, Helendale, El Mirage, Phelan, Pinon Hills, Wrightwood, Ft. Irwin, Baker,
Trona, and Hinkley. The 3rd District will now have Needles, Daggett, Newberry, Yermo,
and Big River in its district. The new boundaries will not take effect until after the
Supervisorial election this year. 1st District will continue serving and representing the
communities of Daggett, Newberry, Yermo, Big River, and Needles until 2023. A warm
hand off will happen with 3rd District once they have hired additional staff to cover the
new areas. We have already begun including them in meetings and correspondences
that we believe are important for them to be made aware of now.

2. Remote meetings: | have reached out to County staff to see if they can provide guidance
or any information for the CSD should you want to have remote/virtual meetings. Since
a resolution was not passed after AB 361 was signed into law we wanted to provide
proper information to the CSD should you find the need to go virtual.




